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• Supporting Documents  
If a student has an IEP, current Section 504 Plan, transitory impairment documentation, 
and/or BIP, the most recent version of the documentation must be scanned and accompany 
the request.  
o IEP:  scan and attach a complete copy of the current DEC 4 IEP form (including present 

levels of performance, IEP goals, special education services, etc.) to this request.  

o BIP:  scan and attach a complete copy of the current BIP as well as the Functional 
Behavioral Assessment. 

o Section 504:  scan and attach a copy of the current Section 504 documentation. 

Additionally, substantiating documentation to support a request for medical 
treatment/hospital confinement, etc. such as medical documentation, concussion form, 
statements of treatment/release from medical facilities, seizure logs, and/or doctor’s notes 
must be scanned and accompany the request. These documents need not violate a student’s 
HIPPA rights. Notes from doctors and medical professionals should address and/or explain 
the impact of the condition on the student but should not provide a testing recommendation.  
Letters from the principal/charter school director, teacher of record/homebound teacher, or 
parent are not required, but often helpful in having a clear understanding of how a student’s 
medical condition limits participation in instruction and testing.  

If information is missing in the request, it may require resubmission. 
 

Accountability Services and the North Carolina Testing Program does not process the following 
medical exception submissions:  

o Requests for field test administrations. It is a local decision as to how requests for 
medical exceptions are to be processed for field tests. 

o Requests for CTE State Assessments. The Career and Technical Education (CTE), 
Support Service Section makes decisions regarding special exceptions for these courses. 
Contact CTE at (919) 807-3880 for questions or concerns about CTE State Assessment 
medical exceptions. 

o Requests for NC Final Exams (NCFE). Requests for NCFEs are not to be sent to the 
NCDPI. It is a local decision as to how requests for medical exceptions are to be 
processed for the NCFEs. However, if a student has been granted a medical exception by 
the NCDPI for the current school year’s testing window(s), it may be extended to 
include the NCFEs at the discretion of the LEA/charter school.  

 
Requests for exceptions may be made at any point in the school year before the following deadlines: 

 
Tests Occurring in Fall Semester 2018 

 
Situation Deadline for Submission 

Existing conditions or medical situations known by November 22 December 14 
Medical emergency occurring after November 22 but within the fall 
testing window 

End of fall testing window 




